NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday August 15, 2017 at the Youth Centre

Present :      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Tamara Strapp, Karen Ripley, Ruth Hardy, Martin Bates, Nick Greenfield.

1.  Apologies:  Sheila Brazier, Alexander Church, Jeremy Knott, Peter Davies, Sean O'Hara.
2.  Minutes of previous meeting July 20, 2017: As these were not available for the meeting, approval was deferred until the next meeting.

3. Inspector's further comments: Stephen apologised for the short time between calling the meeting and tonight, but this was driven  by events.  He explained what  had happened following  the submission of our comments to the Examiner’s questions which were discussed and approved at our previous meeting  in August.
Stephen explained that the Examiner, John Slater, (JS) had contacted Rother and the Parish at the beginning of last week with a draft entitled  ‘Initial Comments of the Independent Examiner’ which was the summary of the issues that he felt were important for consideration at the public hearing for the NP which he felt he needed to call.  Stephen was able to discuss these on Friday morning with David Marlow because he felt that there was need for certain changes to JS’s document  before it was reissued.  DM did not express any disapproval of Stephen’s comments  and so Stephen emailed JS and JS has revised his Comments taking on board all Stephen’s suggestions. Stephen had agreed that the NP should be  revised in HO 2 by the addition of the words ‘a minimum of’ before  ‘155 houses’ in order to ward of any discussion on that matter at the enquiry.  Stephen had circulated the documents and email correspondence to all members yesterday.
The meeting discussed potential responses to points raised by the Examiner, including:

· His concern that 30+ houses are planned on Zone 3 of the Mill site (flood zone)

· Technical questions re. the flood zone, including escape routes 

· Our methodology for selecting sites for development

· Reasons for the exclusion of Grove Farm including Policy VL 7 being incorrectly ‘saved’ by RDC

· Issues of access to the Vicarage Lane site.

Stephen raised the issue of suitable representation at the Hearing in the light of the fact that unlike the Sedlescombe hearing, representatives of developers will be present at ours.   He had been speaking to Donna who unfortunately would not be able to attend, as she would be in the midst of the public hearing of the Arun Local Plan  on the date which has now been identified for  our hearing – 28 September, starting  at 9.30 am in the Youth Centre.   It had been ascertained that both the Village Hall and the Youth Centre were in use on the days JS had offered as suitable,  but  Stephen wished formally to record the appreciation of the Steering Group to Jules Hammond for  vacating  the Youth Centre on the Thursday.
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Potential Developers are to be invited, including those from the three sites chosen by the NP, and also those hoping to develop sites on Grove Farm and Bishops Lane.  A programme officer to make all necessary arrangements will be appointed by Rother very shortly and details of this plus further documents will be posted as and when on our website and on Rother’s.  It was agreed that it would be appropriate for the Parish to be represented by Stephen but that as many of the Steering Group as possible would be present  to assist and support during the hearing.
We shall now have to await the more formal listing of the issues to be discussed at the hearing from JS, who will detail exactly who will be able to speak on which topic.  Donna has suggested we provide a more detailed history of the Mill site since it closed in 1999, including agents; marketing; appeal decisions; demolition of parts; rationale.  In addition, she suggested we research more details to be provided relating to the Bishops Lane site and our categorisation of it as green space.

It was also felt that generally we need to argue very strongly about the involvement of the community in the preparation of the NP and that it must not be derailed from its broad planning principles by either of the current applications (Mill Site and Grove Farm).  We concluded that we need to emphasise how the formal procedures of our NP programme have been followed, which cannot be faulted. 

In summing up, Stephen said we need to wait for formal questions from the Examiner. He will meet Donna to prepare our answers. Drafts will be distributed prior to a formal meeting to discuss further.

Date of next meeting: likely to be in early September at a date to be circulated.

The meeting closed at 8.50.  
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